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September 1, 2021

School is back! It’s been an exciting beginning to the 2021-22 school year. We have been working hard to provide transportation to over 1000 learners daily! Our drivers are the best; they have shown great patience and care in making sure everyone is transported safely.


We have continued our hiring efforts and were able to add one new driver to the roster this summer, a big welcome to Amanda Sutton. This year we resumed our regular pre-Covid transportation load that was previously accomplished by 11 buses and is currently being sustained by 9 buses! We started off the school year hopeful that we could manage the load; unfortunately, we had to make the tough decision to discontinue service to our in-town school to school transfer learners. If anyone knows someone that would like to be a bus driver or willing to help, please have them contact me.  

We have a beautiful new football field at Brookings High School. Thank you to Allen Brutty and his crew for owning that project and giving us a spectacular playing field. Our grounds crew did a great job working through projects. With the lack of rain we became more of a weed control crew than anything else! We took over full responsibility for painting all lines for the track and field, football and cross country events. The crew did a great job with replenishing wood chips at the Hillcrest and Medary playgrounds. Some other summer projects included concrete pours and leveling concrete pads at the entrances of all doors at Dakota Prarie, new concrete at the bus loading zone for MMS, painting of lines in parking lots at all Brookings Schools, and seal coating the west parking lot at Medary. 
 The legislation that was passed regarding training requirements for new drivers was extended until after the first of the year (Jan 2022). Our hope is to have our own federally approved on-site training for drivers. After the first of the year, all new drivers will be required to undergo a study that will include class time, lecture and behind-the-wheel training through a qualified and regimented program. 

Thank you to all board members for your service to the Brookings School District!  

Respectfully,

Nate Loehr
Director of Transportation 
“Safety, Care & Cost”
